Un-Approved Minutes

Ocean Club South Management, Inc.

Board of Directors 

Friday, December 13, 2024
      Call to Order:

               The meeting was called to order of the Ocean Club South, Board of

               Directors President Jeff McLeod at 3:00 pm. on 

               Friday, December 13, 2024 at Coldwell Banker Surfcoast Realty.  
1.    Certifying Quorum:

Board Members present were Tony Lombardi (C207), Stacy Webb (C104), Jeff McLeod (C102), Jeff Phillips (C206), Danny Hogan (C204) and David McLeod (C101)..  
2.   Proof of Notice of Meeting:

Notice of the meeting was posted on the property in the office and laundry room and  mailed to the membership 2 weeks prior to the meeting.

3.    Approval of minutes from the previous meeting:

Danny Hogan motioned to wave the reading of the minutes of the April 19, 2024  meeting and to approve as is.  Tony Lombardi seconded the motion. All were in favor. The minutes were approved.
4.    New Business:  
a.) Review the SIRS (Structural Integrity Reserve Study) Report and BOD to vote to approve it as it is due to be submitted to the DBPR by 12/31/2024. The Board of Directors reviewed and discussed the SIRS Report per reserve category. Jeff McLeod asked to make a motion to pass the SIRS Report as proposed at the meeting held 12/13/2024. Danny Hogan made the motion to pass it and David McLeod 2nd. All were in favor as no one opposed. Next, the engineer will sign off on it and Lisa and Bob will submit it to the Building Department of the City of New Smyrna Beach. Lisa will mail the approved SIRS Report to the membership two weeks after the approval. Also, it was discussed that the number of board members can be reduced as the Florida State Chapter 718 requirement is 3-7 board of directors per association. 
b.) The report calculates the Monthly Maintenance Fee to increase by $10.80 per condo. This will be added to the 2025 Budget in the April 2025 Budget Meeting for the 2025-2026 Budget.
5.   ADJOURNMENT  
David McLeod made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 4:05 p.m. Stacy Evans 2nd the motion. All were in favor. Meeting was adjourned.
            Minutes approved:
